EHPS WEEKLY BULLETIN



ISSUE NO: 04 FRIDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2017

Dear Parents,

I have become increasingly concerned about the number of children who are refusing to eat even half of their school meal, saying they don't like the food given, even before they try it. Even when lunchtime staff try to encourage them to eat a bit more they are refusing, but eat their pudding happily.

~ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Lunchboxes are another concern. Some lunchboxes
have a good selection of food—some protein (eg
ham, chicken, tuna, cheese, egg), some fruit or
vegetables (carrot sticks, cucumber slices, grapes,
orange or apple wedges, kiwi fruit, etc). Some
children bring in leftovers from last night's dinner and
that's fine too (I've seen pasta, curry, pizza etc).

■ Please do think about the importance of a balanced
■ diet for your children during the school day to enable
■ them to concentrate on their learning and their
■ behaviour. Thank you to those parents who are
■ avoiding too much processed food for their child and
■ already providing their child with good food to eat at
■ lunchtime.

Next Thursday we have a special menu and we would like as many children as possible to order a school lunch on this day - this affects the amount of money we get in our budget for this academic year!

■ Best wishes

Mrs Megan Robinson Headteacher

Tomorrow morning is the Year 5 Macmillan Coffee Morning in the main school hall. We really need lots of donations of cakes to make the event a success.

Y5 parents are welcome to join us from any time from 9.45am until 11am however, the times that each class will be serving are as follows:

Dickens 9.45am - 10.10am Kipling 10.10am - 10.35am

Nesbit 10.35am - 11am

Thank you for your support and donations and we look forward to seeing you at the coffee morning. The Year 5 Team

Christmas dates will be confirmed in next week's bulletin.



Tues 21st

Fri 24th

Y3: Butser Farm

Lewis Focus assembly

Tues 22nd Y2: Fire & rescue visit

. – . –	– . – . – . – . – . –
	<u>SEPT</u>
Fri 29th	Y5: Macmillan coffee morning
	ОСТ
Tues 3rd	Parent evening booking system opens
Wed 4th	Year R 2018: new parents 1.45pm
Thurs 5th	Special menu for lunchtime!
Fri 6th	Chaucer Focus assembly
Tues 10th	Work viewing Y2 & Y4: 2.45pm / Y3: 3pm
Wed 11th	Work viewing Y1: 2.45pm / Y5: 3pm
Thur 12th	Year R 2018: new parents 9.15am
	Work viewing YR: 2.30pm / Y6: 3pm
Fri 13th	Y5: Greek workshop
	YR: parent workshop 2.40pm - 3pm
	DISCO
Mon 16th	Y1: local walk
	- Fri 20th - NO CLUBS
Tues 17th	School Photographs
Wed 18th	School Photographs
	Parents' evening
Thurs 19th	Parents' evening
Fri 20th	Y5: Harvest assembly
Mon 23rd	- Fri 27th Half-term
Mon 30th	Flu vaccines YR —Y4
Tues 31st	Deadline for applications for Y7
	NOV
Wed 1st	Year R 2018: new parents 9.15am
Thurs 2nd	YR: parent workshop 2.40pm - 3pm
Fri 3rd	Dahl Focus assembly
Wed 8th	Reading evening for all parents
Thurs 9th	Year R 2018: new parents 9.15am
Fri 10th	Kipling Focus assembly
Fri 17th	Tolkien Focus assembly
Mon 20th	YR: parent workshop 2.40pm - 3pm
T 24-:	V0 D

Report from Mr Mannion

Both our football teams made an impressive start to the new season in the recently held Salesian Five a side tournament.

Having made it confidently through the group stages, our two teams were drawn together in the quarter final with the 'A' team victorious by one goal to nil.

The result was harsh on the B team, but for the heroics of Oscar M in goal the result could have been much different.

We then won the semi-final to register our fourth consecutive Cup Final appearance at this event, but in the final itself we were well beaten by South Farnham.

Great credit goes to both our teams. Well done to Oscar M, Connor R, Harrison M, Noah Mc, Isaac T, Callum C, Edward S, Hayden S, Alex F, Lewis B, Freddie FW, George R, Richard D.

Parents' evening

The booking system will open on Tues 3rd October.
You will be sent details on how to book an appointment.

Parents that are not on Parentmail or are having technical issues, can call the office and we can make the booking for you.

You will not be able to make a booking before 3rd October.

SCHOOL DINNERS:

Changes to week 2 menu continued.

The menu change advised in the summer term continues on Wednesday and Friday of the Week 2:

The green choice on Wednesday of Week 2 is
 Pizza and on Friday of Week 2 will be: Tortilla

stack.



New menu after half term

HC3S are currently offering a taster session to a selection of children, look out for a letter with more information over the coming weeks.

UNIFORM

Please note that in line with our school uniform policy, boots are not permitted to be worn in school. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Prior to purchasing any uniform we suggest that you check our uniform policy which can be found on our school website.

http://www.ehps.hants.sch.uk/prospectus/uniform

THE YEAR 6 RESPONSIBILITIES HAVE NOW BEEN ALLOCATED FOR THIS ACADEMIC YEAR - PLEASE FIND THE LIST ATTACHED TO THIS BULLETIN.

Every Saturday at 9am there are two 5 K runs/walk/jogs happening. One in Frimley Lodge Park and one at Rushmoor. For more details visit www.parkrun.com No need to register unless you want your time. Registration and participation is free. Usually 500 runners at either location. Suitable for all ages, as long as you can do 5k.

Summer Fayre—thanks to your fantastic support the Friends made over £2000!

All funds go towards supporting the children in school.

If your company takes part in match funding and you have helped at the Fayre it could make a real difference to the overall final total. Please let the Friends know at foehps@hotmail.com